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The Inter-Agency Consultation on Race in Latin America (IAC), established in the year 2000, is a consultative group of international development institutions that are working to address issues of race discrimination, social exclusion, and other problems of Afro-descendant populations in Latin America. The core members of the IAC are the World Bank; the Inter-American Development Bank; the British Government's Department for International Development; the Pan-American Health Organization; the Ford Foundation; the Inter-American Foundation, the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights; and the Inter-American Dialogue, which serves as the IAC secretariat. 

Latin America has a large African descendant population, numbering some 120 million, or as much as 30 percent of all the region's citizens (and over half of the poor). That population is, virtually everywhere, the target of racial discrimination and exclusion, suffering great economic and social deprivation in Latin America, and occupying far fewer leadership positions in society. Afro-descendants, in short, face a host of special problems and a glaring lack of opportunities. 

With few exceptions race is a key factor in the distribution of income, wealth, and social services in the region. Data on race is still scarce and unreliable in most of Latin America, and there have been few serious efforts to study the needs and challenges confronting Afro-Latin Americans. 

Despite continuing shortcomings, the international development organizations and other aid agencies have begun to seek strategies to address the particular challenges of Afro-descendant groups in Latin America—and governments seem ready to take action as well. The UN World Conference against Racism in Durban, South Africa and the preparatory regional meeting in Santiago, Chile were defining events, raising the level of international awareness on a number of important issues affecting Afro-Latins. In addition to helping connect civil society groups across the region, the events offered these groups an occasion to dialogue with national governments. Santiago and Durban have created new prospects for addressing Afro-Latins issues on a policy level, and the IAC is seeking to take advantage of this opportunity. 

We would like to thank you for your important efforts establishing this Working Group to prepare a Draft Inter-American Convention Against Racism and All Forms of Discrimination and Intolerance and look forward to working closely with you on this important effort. 
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